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Briefing for Camden Safeguarding Adults Board

Policy & Procedures Sub Group
 Update March 2011
Introduction

The Camden Safeguarding Adult Policy & Procedures Sub Group met in January 2011 to consider the recently published SCIE Report 39: Protecting adults at risk; London multi agency policy and procedures to safeguard adults from abuse.

This followed a launch on January 19th 2011 at Kensington Town Hall to which all partner agencies were invited.

Prior to the meeting of the sub group a `mapping exercise` had been undertaken to identify the additions and differences between the Camden Multi agency safeguarding adults Procedure and the SCIE Pan London Safeguarding Adults Procedure.
This exercise identified a number of additions namely:

· Changes in terminology i.e. use of term `adult at risk` rather than `vulnerable adult` `Person causing the harm` rather than `alleged perpetrator`

· Wider remit for intervention – now includes Hate Crime, Forced Marriage, Human Trafficking, Honor based violence and enhanced emphasis on Domestic Violence and Mental Capacity as well as role of MAPPA.

· Clear statement that safeguarding is everybody’s business and identification of increased responsibility across multi agency partnership, NHS, Police, Housing, Probation, London Ambulance, London Fire Brigade etc.
However, the mapping exercise also identified that whilst a comprehensive document, the current SCIE Pan London procedure has a number of omissions from the expected document. In particular a lack of detail on practical implications i.e. no practice guidance (this is work in progress but not yet available). Also missing are legal and statutory provision relating to Safeguarding adults and a Resource list.
Concern was also expressed that wholescale adoption of the Pan London document would result in a possible loss of many useful aspects of the current Camden Safeguarding Procedure.
It was decided that it would be appropriate to create an appendices detailing local Camden information to be read alongside the SCIE Document. This includes local contact numbers of key people and organisations, key safeguarding forms used within the Borough; and links to other relevant procedures, particularly where these are shared organisations. This will also be published on the Council’s adult safeguarding website.

We had hoped to await the next Safeguarding adults Board to discuss and ratify this, but due to this being delayed and the impending departure of the Chair of the Policy & Procedures Sub Group, along with growing confusion from officers as to which procedures to utilise in day to day practice, we decided to issue these documents in March 2011.

All the Trainers the Council commission to deliver adult safeguarding training will be working to the new policy and procedures.

There will be a Pan London implementation group chaired by Adie Cooper, ADASS for Sutton, and we will disseminate information about how to contact the group when this is made available
[End]

